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CUSTOMER ADVISORY 

LABOR ACTION IMPACTING US WEST 
COAST TERMINAL OPERATIONS    
June 2, 2023, 

Dear Valued Customer, 

As of Friday morning, June 2, it has been reported that halted labor negotiations have triggered a 
work stoppage – closing or impacting operations at some US West Coast terminals at the Ports of 
Oakland, Los Angeles and Long Beach, Seattle, Tacoma, and Hueneme. The work stoppage is 
projected to continue through Saturday. 

For more information, please go to: 

 JOC.com: ILWU shuts down some US West Coast port terminals 
 CNBC News: West Coast ports shut down as union workers 'no show' after breakdown in wage 

negotiations 

We will continue to monitor the situation and provide updates as necessary. If you have any further 
questions or concerns, please contact your APLL Representative. 

Sincerely, 

APL Logistics 

https://www.joc.com/article/ilwu-shuts-down-some-us-west-coast-port-terminals_20230602.html
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/n2czCzpy1xiMD1vG7T4lYgo?domain=www-cnbc-com.cdn.ampproject.org
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/n2czCzpy1xiMD1vG7T4lYgo?domain=www-cnbc-com.cdn.ampproject.org
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